SOUTHWEST MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE SPRINGFIELD ROY ELLIS, PRESIDENT March 2, 1938

Dr. F. C. Allen Coach of Basketball Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I was talking to Ed Hess the other night and I asked him if he knew of a portable basket ball standard that was outstanding. He immediately stated that you had the best he had seen anywhere.

We are planning to put a movable standard in our new field house and if you will be so kind as to send any information, concerning the one you have in your field house, that you think outstanding I will greatly appreciate it.

Congratulations on another all victorious season. It is my sincere wishes that you have many more.

A. W. Briggs

Director of Physical Education

AWB: jc